
dodds street linear park 

Preparing to lay bluestone pavers A temporary crossing point in Dodds Street

Project update, April 2023
City of Melbourne’s works on the Dodds Street Linear Park are progressing well. The project is on track 
and we’re excited to be one step closer to improving this under-explored part of the city. 

We’re now moving on to stage two works, towards the Southbank Boulevard end of the street. Works 
during this stage include:

•	 demolition

•	 excavation

•	 pipe laying

•	 installation of concrete base for paving

•	 bluestone paving.

Once the project is complete, this section will operate as a shared zone and enable the arts precinct 
businesses to continue creating the world-class artistic and cultural offerings our city is known for.

Two temporary crossing points are now available for pedestrians, one is at University of Melbourne’s 
linear park (pictured below) and one is at the service laneway.

Traffic changes

Dodds Street is closed to public vehicles between 
Southbank Boulevard and Grant Street until the 
end of July 2023. Delivery vehicles exiting the 
service laneway must turn right towards  
Grant Street.

Pedestrian access

Pedestrian access to all properties in Dodds Street 
will be maintained throughout the works. Bike and 
scooter riders must dismount to ensure Dodds 
Street remains safe for everyone. 

Work hours

Works will continue to take place between 7am 
and 6pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 3pm on 
Saturdays (as required).

Contact us

For more information about this project, please 
call 9658 9658 or visit melbourne.vic.gov.au/
cityprojects


